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WELCOME BACK DINNER INFO  FROM HOST GAYLE ……        
Happy New Year to the Rotary Club of Howrah. The new year has come and 
our the first gathering of the club will be on this Thursday 18th January at 26 
Calm Place, Old Beach at 6pm.  This will be a social gathering with a two course 
meal at a cost of $15 per head. Everyone bring their own refreshments and 
glass, I have everything else, food, tables, chairs etc.                                                     
Parking is the only other issue because I'm in a cul-de-sac with limited parking, 
share a ride if you can and park as many cars on front grass , park 2 deep and 
we should be able to get 5-6 
cars on grass area. Everyone 
else go up street a little.  I 
have roll over curbs so you 
can enter anywhere across 
front keeping driveway clear 
for those who need wheel-
chair access. Thanks and   
looking forward to seeing  
everyone Thursday evening. 



 

 
A COUPLE OF BUNNINGS BBQ REPORTS FROM CHEF GEORGE ….  
Our first BBQ for 2024 went well despite the BOM forecast. All week we had great 
sunny weather but for our BBQ it was predicted to rain. It didn’t start too well as we 
needed to spend valuable time to clean the BBQ before starting, the previous users 
didn’t strain themselves on cleanliness of the BBQ.  Our well-oiled machine-team al-
lowed us to enjoy the day with efficiency. The sales were slow but steady with selling 
about 20 trays of 24 sausages.  The profit for the day after expenses were 

paid was $1350. Thank you to our team of Gayle, Susie, Pete, Angie, Terry, Anne R, 
Ken and Karin,  much initiative was shown by “newbees”, allowing time to go quickly. 
We cleaned up, packed up just before the big drops started to fall. Boy! Were we 
lucky!!! Till the next one down the track . . . Thank to all. 

Report on the 2nd BBQ for this year!  It only seemed like last week since we last 
BBQed.   Oh yes, that’s right - we did! A BIG thank you to the BBQ team of Gayle,    
Pete L who brought some of our gear, Rob, Angie, Terry, 
Karin and Leeanne.  With a predicted 21℃ and only        
partially cloudy, it was anticipated we’d have a good day 
and we did!! Once again, almost 20 trays with sales steady 
and at times we were  ultra-busy. But we came through 
with flying colours as did the sausages.  We sold all we had 
up on the BBQ . So well done everyone!                                 
A Special Thank you to Rosny Banjo’s Bakery for their 
generous donation of the bread again. 

DIARY OF EVENTS …    

JANUARY  

Thurs. 18th   Our first meeting for 2024 will be an evening BBQ at Gayle’s          
             residence at Old Beach.  

 FEBRUARY 
Thurs. 1st     First meeting back at the Bellerive Yacht Club. 

Thurs.8th    Our first speaker for the year is Gus Yeardsley and he will talk on 
his experience as a marine scientist, followed by his present role as chaplain at 
Hobart Airport.  

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY …… 

 “We acknowledge and pay respect to the Tasmanian  Aboriginal  
people as the traditional and original owners and continuing   
custodians of this land on which we gather and acknowledge       
Elders – past and present of Lutruwita". 



 

 Your map to  Gayle’s House 

Thursday January 18, 2024 @ 26 Calm Place, OLD BEACH 

** @ red marker. 

Time:  6.00 pm. 

BYO: Drinks of choice/drinking vessels et al.  Have a camping chair in the   
car-just in case. $15 per head. 

 

PS If you get lost call Siri. 


